
Minutes of the Faringdon Area Traffic Advisory Committee held virtually via Microsoft Teams on Friday 4 December 2020
Present:    C/Cllr Judith Heathcoat, Chairman 

                  C/Cllr Anda Fitzgerald-O’Connor 

                  D/Cllr David Grant

                  T/Cllr Jane Boulton

                  T/Cllr. Kimberley Morgan 
                              Mark Mobey, Magistrate 

                              Lee Turner, OCC Area Operations (South) 

                              Chris Hulme (Thames Valley Police)

In Attendance:    1 Member of the Public

                             Mike Wise (silent attendee)
                            Jo King, Town Clerk’s Assistant 

                            Marzia Sellitti, Deputy Town Clerk, Faringdon Town Council

1/2/20  Apologies for Absence

Cllr. Thomas and OCC officer V. Buckley

Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
Members were asked if they agreed that the meeting to be recorded for public transparency and accuracy of the minutes.
2/2/20  Declarations of Interest
None

3/2/20  Minutes of the Last Meeting: 4 September 2020 (attached)
The minutes were AGREED and RECORDED by the Chairman as a correct record.  

4/2/20  Matters Arising

6/1/20- Regarding children crossing in Gloucester street C/Cllr. Heathcoat asked to be re-involved in the project. Cllr/ Heathcoat furthermore added that in her role of County Councillor, she tried in the past to address the issue, but recruitment of a school road patrol had not been successful in that area. JH/LT/BT/MS
6/1/20- Officer Holme has currently no further updates regarding future monitoring from the PCSO to address illegal parking in Faringdon. CH to chase relevant department for info.
8/1/20- Cllr. Heathcoat informed members that the a “Safer Streets” project is at its early stage, with a task force made up of County Council and Thames Valley police and therefore proposed to defer the matter to the next FATAC meeting in March. JH/CH
5/2/20  Public Speaking Time

One member of the public enquired regarding updates on the works in several areas of Faringdon (Great Coxwell junction, Market Square pavement and cobbling refurbishment and resurfacing of Park Road).
It was NOTED that the Great Coxwell project is not progressing as it is now short of funding of £ 500.000, due to the Steeds South development being refused. 
It was NOTED that the resurfacing of Park Road is scheduled for the next financial year.
It was NOTED that C/Cllr. Heathcoat has written to the Cabinet member enquiring about the works needed in Market Square and when the work will be undertaken, these being highly needed. It was also NOTED that for this reason 2 officers have visited Faringdon and 1 officer attended the Full Council to speak to members regarding the matter.

D/Cllr. Grant specified that the despite the latest development of South Steeds being refused, a contribution was available from the first application of The Steeds and Fernham Fields development for the allocated 400 houses that has been approved by the Vale. 

Cllr/Heathcoat further informed members that the Highways Authority had put forward to the District the request that any decision being made regarding Steeds south Development should not affect the S278 money contribution towards the works at Great Coxwell junction. However, this comment and that of the OCC Planning Officers were not put before the Vale Committee, the only comment presented to the Vale Committee was the 2018 comment. The Vale have apologised but felt it would not have adversely affected the decision as members of the Committee had voted against officer recommendations.
6/2/20  County Council Highways Officer’s Update Report for Faringdon Area:
· Faringdon 20mph project- Members NOTED that speed surveys have been carried out in the following locations:

London Street- Average speed 18-19 mph 

Marlborough Street- Average Speed 21 mph  

Gloucester Street- Average Speed 20 mph

Church Street- Average Speed 21 mph
Every road qualifies, as the requirement for the 20mph scheme is for the current speed to be 24 mph and below. 

It was NOTED that Faringdon Town Council will discuss progression of this scheme.

It was furthermore NOTED the next stage will be the consultation at the cost of 
£3,190. As previously agreed, the cost of the Consultation will be covered by OCC. 
It was also NOTED that a bid for CIL has been made by Highways. 

Should the £20k CIL bid be approved there should be no cost to the Town Council to implement the scheme. 

Time Scale for payment will be possibly end of January/ February 2021.
· Cycle Scheme-First Section running from Southampton Street to Volunteer way (Medical Centre)- Members NOTED that drawing had been prepared with the aim to deliver the project in January.

It was NOTED that cycle warning signs will be placed on either side of the crossing in Ferndale street and that clear markings will be refreshed and reinstated. Action LT
OCC Officer Lee Turner, the Town Clerk, the Farcycles and everybody involved in the project were thanked by the committee for the hard work.

· 5 sets of cycle stands have been installed by OCC in July/August across areas of Faringdon

· Several areas of Faringdon were considered for micro asphalt surfacing in the town and currently waiting for confirmation of budgets  
7/2/20  Faringdon District Councillor’s Traffic Matters

It was NOTED that Civil parking enforcement was being discussed on Friday 4/12/20 by the Vale Cabinet meeting, expecting to be passed and come into force by November 2021.

It was NOTED that road marking might be reviewed in several locations in Faringdon.

It was NOTED that parking charges in Faringdon will remain free for the initial 2 hrs, this decision being taken to support local business in this anormal circumstances.

It was NOTED that a conversation has taken place with the developer to replace the missing welcome wall to Faringdon and D/Cllr Grant in conjunction with Faringdon Town Council will investigate possible options.

It was NOTED that the traffic light signals near the Junior school are off and the school is unable to switch these lights on.LT to share useful contact with the deputy Town Clerk to investigate the matter.
It was NOTED a potential visibility issue with a tree located at the small roundabout in Gloucester street.LT will investigate this further 
It was NOTED that other road markings in Faringdon such as Coxwell road will need to be reassessed, but Civil Parking Enforcement will need to be put into action before any further change is made. 
Members enquired and NOTED that there could be potentially an enforcement of the 20-mph zone, being highly concerned with some dangerous driving in town. 

The chairman highlighted the must for drivers to drive responsibly to ensure streets are kept safe.

8/2/20 Any other business 
None

9/2/20  Confirmed Future Meeting Dates
The following dates were set:



Friday 5 March 2021 at 09:30hrs


Friday 11 June 2021 at 09:30hrs
            Friday 17 September 2021 at 09:30hrs

            Friday 17 December 2021 at 09:30 hrs

The meeting was dismissed, and the Chairman wished all members a Happy Christmas 
Meeting ended at 10:43








